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Dear Clerk of the Supreme Court:
 
I am writing to object to this proposed rule change. The proponent’s suggested rule change is
nonsensical. While misconduct should be taken seriously, there is no nexus between a
violation of the rule and the proposed remedy - dismissal - where there is no prejudice to a
defendant’s rights. Logical, adequate avenues to punish this type of misconduct, (that do not
unfairly affect victims of crime) already exist.
 
For instance, where there is no prejudice to a defendant’s rights, the appropriate venue to
punish prosecutorial misconduct is through court sanctions or via disciplinary action with the
State Bar.
 
Similarly, where there is no prejudice to the defendant’s rights, the appropriate venue to
review claims of police officer misconduct that occur outside of the courtroom are Offices of
Police Accountability and CJTC certification proceedings.
 
Justice for victims and their families is too important for this ill-considered rule to be adopted.
Thank you for your time.
 
Daniel Merrick | Senior Deputy Prosecuting Attorney
King County Prosecuting Attorney's Office
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